STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF GUYANA AT THE 21ST SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(28 January 2015, Geneva)
1. Mr. Vice President, Botswana warmly welcomes the Delegation of Guyana to their second UPR. We thank them for the comprehensive and informative national report. 
2. Botswana notes with appreciation legislative and policy measures undertaken since 2010. In particular, we applaud the enactment of the Sexual Offences Act; the adoption of the National Health Sector Strategy; and the amendments to the Adoption of Children Act.
3. We commend Guyana for progress made towards achieving universal primary education, and elimination of gender disparity in primary and secondary levels. For a small developing country like Guyana to be ranked first out of 136 countries in educational attainment, is remarkable. This has laid a firm foundation for further progress. 
4. However, we note reports of high maternal and infant mortality rates, and urge Guyana to ensure full implementation of programmes aimed at addressing these problems. 
5. We also note reports of the persistence of harmful norms, practices and traditions, high prevalence of violence against women, and restrictions on freedom of peaceful assembly and expression. 
6. Botswana recommends the following for the kind consideration by Guyana:
a) adopt measures that ensure enjoyment of fundamental freedoms in law and practice;
b) take measures to address patriarchal attitudes and stereotypes that discriminate against women. 
7. In conclusion Mr. Vice President, we encourage Guyana to enhance co-operation with the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights to address some of the challenges faced.
8. We wish Guyana success in their review.
I thank you!
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